
Fellsmere Elementary 

 

April 16, 2018 

 

SAC Minutes 

 

Meeting called to order at 3:46 pm. Ms. Matheny seconded the motion. 

 

The SAC team reviewed and approved the minutes from the last meeting (March 2018). 

Ms. Gurklis motioned to approve the minutes; Ms. Marsiglia seconded the motion. 

 

Tunnel of Encouragement- The Tunnel was a total success in encouraging and 

celebrating our third graders prior to FSA testing. Parents, community members, 

teachers, and students alike gathered together to line the pavement and offer cheers 

and high-fives. There was even a fun dance party to get the students excited and 

ready to rock the test. 

 

ESOL/FSA Testing Report- As noted in March, ESOL testing was fully completed. Last 

week, our third graders took the FSA and all students were tested. Tomorrow fourth and 

fifth graders will begin their FSA tests. Assessments will continue until May 18th. 

 

Radio Donation/Programming- The Fellsmere Police Department used their connections 

to get spare radios for teachers, as there is currently a deficit. 26 radios were donated! 

The team discussed having these radios appropriately program for school use, which 

costs $25/radio (total= $700). Ms. Gurklis motioned to take a vote and the team 

unanimously voted in favor of using SAC funds to program the radios. 

 

Gates- New gates have been installed around the bus loop and are currently being 

keyed. 

 

Code Red Drills- There will be a “Code Red” drill in May so students and faculty can 

practice. There also may be an active shooter as well, but details are still pending. 

 

Ms. Gurklis motioned to adjourn the meeting at 3:54 pm; Ms. Marsiglia seconded the 

motion. 

 
 


